ASHRAM ASYLUM PROTEST.

A good letter.

Some extracts from cases which might be included.

With asylum seekers the democratic process is breaking down or is ignored.   Applications and appeals are refused unjustly, that is they are not seen to be just in the eyes of a thinking public.   The Immigration Service does not have access of foreign affairs that is not available to the public.   At times it seems that their belief in the absence of torture in a country is wishful thinking.

In our experience the asylum seekers made destitute by the decisions of authorities here are fine, young, modest and energetic men and women, many of them continuing their studies in this country.   They would become fine citizens.   Instead we force them to depend absolutely on charity which means living on a pittance.   Why are they not allowed to work?

They live in fear of being arrested during night hours and at weekends when legal aid is not available and kept for months in detention centres distant from and incommunicado from their friends and advisers.   They are not allowed out to collect their belongings before being deported so they are returned to their country of origin with nothing.

Appeals heard in the detention centres are held by a tribunal without the accused having help.   A case in point is that of an adviser who travelled from the north of England to a court at Harmondsworth to assist ‘O’.   She was not allowed to speak in his defence and when she requested that right the woman chairman accused her of not showing respect to ‘O’ and jeopardising the possibility of him being removed with dignity.   The chairman apparently defined ‘diginity’ as being with or without handcuffs!

Like all the asylum seekers we have tried to help, this man was honest and open, complying with the authorities requests for reporting when he had been evicted by the local authority and could just have easily ‘disappeared’.

This catalogue of official treatment of people who are fleeing from violence and oppression is a disgrace to British democracy.   It is obvious that the Immigration Service is outside political control, it is a law unto itself with no sense of fairness, justice and human rights.   It is essential that this message is understood by the Prime Minister and the Chancellor of the Exchequer.   They both talk widely about plans for reducing human poverty whilst their instruments of control are rapidly increasing poverty to the measure of about half-a-million asylum seekers, the lucky ones living on a handout of £5 per week and a bag of food.

This is not the democracy this country suffered six years of devastating war to defend.   The pattern of control and restrictions now in force mimic those of the dictatorships we fought.   

NOTE.   I think the letter needs to be addressed not only to Home Affairs but to every MP and the media and to be followed at monthly intervals with further protests with particular emphasis to Blair and Brown until the abuse is widely recognised. 

